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CONCERNED

SUBJECT : Inclusion of Apixaban 2.5 mg and 5 mg film-coated tablet, Dabigatran 110 mgand 150 mg capsule, and Rivaroxaban 15 mg and 20 mg film-coated tablet in
the Philippine National Formulary (PNF)

By virtue of Republic Act 11223, otherwise knownas the Universal Health Care (UHC) Act, Health
Technology Assessment (HTA) shall be institutionalized as a fair and transparent priority-setting
mechanism to provide financing and coverage recommendations on health technolo gies to be funded
by the Department of Health (DOH) andthe Philippine Health Insurance Corporation (PhilHealth).

On 25 April 2023, the Secretary of Health approved the recommendation of the HTA Council for
the government financing of apixaban 2.5 mg and 5 mg film-coated tablet, dabigatran 110 mgand 150 mg capsule, and rivaroxaban 15 mg and 20 mg film-coated tabletfor the prevention of
myocardial infarction, cerebrovascular diseases and other cardiovascular events among patientswith non-valvularatrial fibrillation (NVAF) and subgroups ofNVAF through its inclusion in the PNF.
The public is encouraged to refer to the Electronic PNF (ePNF), accessible at https://pnf.doh.gov.ph,
to view the updated list of medicines included in the Formulary. For details on the HTA
recommendation, you mayrefer to the evidence summary posted on the HTA Philippines website and
accessible through this link: bit.1 /DOACsFinaES;

Fina IDOAC ESA
Kindly disseminate this to all concerned officials in your areas of responsibility so that they may be
appropriately guided in the procurement and reimbursement of drugs. All are enjoined to ensure

tational procurement, distribution, and use of drugsin all government andprivate facilities. Your full
cooperation in this endeavor is highly appreciated.

For your information and guidance.
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